



[image: image1.png]Innisfil Arts, Culture and Heritage Council




Annual General Meeting Minutes
Date Thursday April 8th 2013 - 7 p.m. 
Venue – Hardie Room, Lakeshore Branch, Innisfil Public Library
Attendance:
	Name
	Present
	Regrets

	JD - Jane Dewar
	X
	

	SN - Sergio Navarretta
	X
	

	ES - Erin Scuccimarri
	X
	

	SS - Sam Stephen
	X
	

	RC - Robin Crowder
	
	X

	MG - Monica Goodfellow
	
	X

	JL - Jeanette Luchese
	X
	

	KW - Karen Wild
	
	X

	RB - Rebecca Breedon
	X
	

	Donna Wice
	X
	

	Ruth Draper
	X
	

	Howard Greenaway
	X
	

	Mary-Jane Brinkos
	X
	

	Aleigha Schurman
	X
	

	Kathy Simpson
	X
	


1. Welcome by CHAIR

JD called the AGM to order at 7.05pm
Quorum confirmed and members reminded to use voting cards.

2. TREASURERS REPORT
ES confirmed the balance is currently $1689.26, and provided printout as attached to minutes (excel sheet).
Main expenses are website hosting and Insurance which is due this month.

Motion to accept the Treasurers Report (JD) / Seconded (SN) Carried

3. CHAIRS REPORT
JD presented her report as attached to this document.

Motion to accept Chairs Report (SS) / Seconded (JL) Carried
4. ELECTION OF NEW DIRECTORS
SS confirmed that nominations forms had been received from KW (Re-standing), and Beth Evans – with other possible nominees being contacted.  All nominees need to be verified/screened by the nomination committee.  
A minimum of 8 Directors need to be in office for the Council to function.  The Council hoped to present a minimum of 4 to the nomination committee for consideration over the weekend.  
Action: Details of new Directors will be sent to membership and posted on website as soon as they are available.

5. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
SS presented recommended fees for the years May 1st – Dec 31st 2013 and Jan 1st to Dec 31st 2014 as per the below grid on behalf of MG.

	Member Level
	May 1st 2013 – Dec 31st 2013
	Jan 1st 2014 – Dec 31st 2014

	Individual/Artist
	$10.00
	$25

	Family of four  ($5 per additional immediate family members)
	$20
	$40

	Business/Group
	$20
	$40

	Student Valid Student Card/Senior +55
	$5.00
	$15

	Non Profit Organizations
	$15
	$30


Motion to accept the fees as presented with the addition of 55+ (Seniors) and Valid Student Card (Students) (SS) / Seconded (JL) Carried

6. DATE AND LOCATION OF NEXT MEMBERS MEETING
Monday June 10th, Community Rooms, Town Hall, 7pm

7. CLOSE OF BUSINESS SECTION OF AGM
JD Closed the meeting at 7.37pm.
8. PRESENATION OF NEW MEMBERSHIP VIDEO
Video created by MG with help of Amanda Kelly – Library Intern

9. GUEST SPEAKER Donna Wice, BA
Innisfil: Looking Back with pride

A Presentation about the people and happenings of Innisfil’s past.
Donna shared a photographic presentation with the audience. 
10. REFRESHMENTS AND NETWORKING
Attachment:
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Report of the Chair, IACHC – AGM, April 4, 2013
Have you ever done a reno or built a custom home?  You can see it in your mind’s eye – lots of windows and light, great spaces for family and socializing, a dreamy kitchen, and fabulous art on the walls.  You research other dream homes in magazines or on the internet.  You ask around and get input from all of your friends: what do you like best about your house?  If you had to change one thing about your reno, what would it be?  You find the best team, and then you begin.

It takes longer and costs more than you anticipated.

But when it’s done – oh, when it’s done – it’s magical! 

Over this past inaugural year of the Innisfil Arts, Culture & Heritage Council we’ve been building a foundation.  I’m happy to report that our Constitution and By-laws, together with our Rules and Regulations governing documents, are completed and form an essential cornerstone of the organization.  We are indebted to the hard work of Ruth Draper, Howard Courtney, Jeanette Luchese and Howard Greenaway.
Several of us were recently invited to contribute to the Inspiring Innisfil 2020 community forum.  The Town recognizes the essential role of arts, culture and heritage as economic and community engagement drivers.  They reaffirmed their support of IACHC through policy development, funding, and promotion. We’re very excited to provide leadership in the Culture portfolio into the coming years.

In November many of our members and the executive took part in a “Visioning Meeting” and contributed to a lively dialogue about the direction of our organization – celebrating and focusing on our strengths, and incorporating some of your ideas for areas short, medium and long term goals.

The organization sponsors a variety of events throughout the year, including 

The organization has a number of key committees whose members work hard on their areas of interest or expertise.  Many of the activities that we’ve been involved in over the last year overlap between committees.  I am happy to report on the fabulous strides made over the past year:

Communications – Robin Crowder and her team made sure that we were in the local papers following the official launch of the organization.  Since then, we’ve relied on e-mails, facebook, and a couple of press releases written by Erin Scuccimarri with any major announcements.  Now that our “foundation” is built, you’ll start to hear a whole lot more about the achievements of our members and our organization.

Community Engagement – Jeanette Luchese Jacobs has submitted the following report.

Looking back over the year...
July 28th, 2012 was IACHC first involvement in our community with participation in Celebrate Lake Simcoe. It was a wonderful opportunity to bring awareness to the IACHC with a community art project. Visitors participated in creating a large mural, with the first mark fittingly made by our own Mayor Barb Bagley.  The Simcoe Palette Club joined us with Ruth Draper and friends painting along Lake Simcoe Shores. Sam Stephens coordinated volunteers to give out flyers and information. It was a great success. Pictures were donated to Becky Breedon, Innisfil’s Development and Marketing Coordinator for possible use on the new Innisfil Tourism website in the “make Innisfil a desirable destination” campaign for the benefit of promoting both Celebrate Lake Simcoe and IACHC.  

The IACHC also participated in the Alcona Santa Claus Parade, which was another great success. It was a team effort through Jane’s inspiration of participating in the walk along with Sam organizing the banner printing and contacting Gord Wauchope of ICORP, which we would like to thank for giving us a spot in the Parade. Both Jane and Sam donated candies to hand out. We gave out flyers for a “call out to membership” and the whole event was tons of fun. We hope you will join us next year. 

I would like to thank the CE Committee members Mary Cellucci, Ruth Draper, Cynthia Ross Tustin, and Howard Courtney for their patience in all this and volunteering their time.

Events and Activities – Karen Wild has done a remarkable amount of the behind-the-scenes planning for our future “gala” – it will be an evening to celebrate our arts, culture and heritage and will be THE EVENT OF THE SEASON when we have our 1st annual gala next year.  

Additionally, we have supported and attended the Celebrate Lake Simcoe event, the Innisfil Celtic Festival (hopefully you stopped to chat with us at our booth) and we even marched in the Santa Claus Parade!

Recent energies have been spent getting organized for Doors Open Innisfil, with ten different locations around the Town opening their doors to the community.  IACHC members will be greeting guests at each site, and many will be performing or showing their artworks.  We sent out a call to the membership and to the community at large, but if you know of anyone who would like to be involved, I’m sure Karen would like to hear from you.

Grants and Funding – Erin Scuccimarri and her cohorts Donna Wice, and Beverley Else have investigated a variety of grants and funding opportunities, including a meeting with guest John Pugsley about Trillium Grants.  The searching and procurement of grants is lengthy and often without much success, but is so essential to a non-profit organization such as ours.  There are project grants which we can apply to in the future for specific needs.  We are so appreciative of the Town of Innisfil which provided $5,000 as a start-up grant, and look to their continued support over the coming years. You can see the full Treasurer’s Report from Erin.  

Membership – This committee has been our focus over the past year, with a two-fold on-going focus to build our membership base, and to provide increasing level of benefits to our members. Under the direction of director Monica Goodfellow, we have made updates to our website which include putting the membership form and application process on-line, and soon we’ll have a searchable database with a business card style list of members.  Monica has met almost weekly with Library staff to achieve this.  We’re pleased to say that we’ve mailed membership cards to all of the members, and your card gets you 15% off from Custom Framing on Innisfil Beach road, and 10% off at Curry’s Art Supplies all Stores.  

How can we turn 10 hours into 1 minute?  The excellent video that you will see shortly was produced by Monica, with the help of Amanda Kelly, an intern at the Library from the University of Western Ontario Library Science programme.  

Over the last two months we’ve made a fresh effort to make connections with individual artists, local historians, performers and groups.  We hope to serve as a hub for networking among these stakeholders.  Monica is pleased to announce that our recent drive has improved our membership by 15 individual members and 12 organizations.

Our next steps are to continue making connections, and we hope you can help us to do that.  We want to encourage member involvement.  And we’ll continue to add value to your membership in IACHC.

As your Chair I’ve had a few projects.  

1. Establishing partnerships

2. I’ve worked with the Town of Innisfil to provide a resource for teachers and facilitators in their Parks & Recreation classes. We are offering three classes in this coming spring session, and will offer more next year.  

3. I’ve been working with the Barrie Arts Network which is an online connection to artists and art organizations/groups in Barrie.  As the only comprehensive multi-disciplinary on-line art database for the region, the Barrie Arts Network provides connections into the work of visual, performing, and literary artists and organizations living in Barrie and surrounding area.  We hope to provide a similar service to our members and have it up and running within the next two months.

4. I’ve taken steps to start an IACHC Youth Council, and will have young people from the three high schools.  One of our students has already met with the Mayor and members of Town Council about a skatepark in the Town, and hopes to have a “Graffiti Wall” of artwork.  Another student is working with Becky Breedon at the Town to determine some appropriate exterior walls for future murals.  The young people hope to educate the community about graffiti:  to encourage street art, and discourage tagging and vandalism.

5. I also have a long term goal of establishing permanent space for the arts, culture and heritage in Innisfil.  We provided input into the planning process for the addition onto the library, and acknowledge the outdoor performance space slated for Friday Harbour.  Our long term goal is to establish a permanent hub for culture in the town and I’ve toured Wychwood Barns in Toronto and the Shenkman Arts Centre outside of Ottawa for inspiration.  Both are fabulous community spaces with great flexibility to meet all of our needs – they offer display for museum pieces or galleries, studios, performance spaces, places for learning and doing.  It is a goal for us.
Others 

We play well with others!  We cannot overstate how appreciative we are of the support we have from our colleagues at the Innisfil Public Library.  Susan Downs’ visionary leadership, Erin Scuccimarri’s expertise at juggling and wearing many hats, and the mind and nimble fingers of computer wiz-guy Daniel Lerch are so very much appreciated.  They’ve even shared their intern Amanda with us!

Thank you to the three directors who have finished their one year tenure with us.  Robin Crowder, Monica Goodfellow, and Jeanette Luchese – fabulous and energetic leaders, with so much expertise and passion offered without hesitation to the executive and to our members.  I’m delighted that they will stay active in the organization.

Our board and committee members are volunteers who are passionate about supporting and advocating for arts, culture and heritage in our Town.  I’d like to personally thank the vision and dedication of current and past volunteers who have made this organization so vibrant and so integral to one of the four pillars of future development in the Town of Innisfil.  

It has been my distinct honour and pleasure to serve as your Chair over the past year.    

As we move forward, I’d like us to consider some of the messages you’ll hear from Donna Wice who is “Looking Back With Pride”.  We should take it to heart that we are building on such a strong, cultural foundation.  But we can DO more, BE more.

How can WE help YOU!?!?

· weaving networks

So what can YOU do?

· consider joining a committee

· share your feedback and suggestions on events and communications

· go to our website – check out upcoming evens, or read the Minutes so you know what we’re up to 

· “like” us on Facebook to stay connected, and let us know what YOU’RE up to!

We’ve built us a terrific house.  Solid, warm, and ready to withstand the weather.  

Now it needs music, art and stories.  

It needs friends and family.  

It needs YOU.
Respectfully submitted, 

Jane Dewar

Executive:

Chair – Jane Dewar

Vice-Chair – Sergio Navaretta

Secretary – Sam Stephen

Treasurer – Erin Scuccimarri

Karen Wild

[Type text]
[Type text]
[Type text]PAGE  
7
www.iachc.ca


